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General Session Minutes 
State Board of Registration for Professional Engineers 

May 31, 2016 
 
 
The State Board of Registration for Professional Engineers met via teleconference from 
their office in Charleston on Tuesday, May 31, 2016. Those present for all or part of the 
meeting were:         

   
Edward L. Robinson President    
William E. Pierson  Vice-President 
Bhajan S. Saluja  Secretary 
Richard E. Plymale  Member 
Leonard J. Timms  Member  
Lesley L. Rosier-Tabor Executive Director 

    
  
The meeting was called to order at 3:00 PM.  
 
Ms. Rosier reminded the Board the meeting was called by request of President Robinson 
for purposes of reconsidering the previously approved raise for Mr. Aaron Armstrong on 
May 17, 2016 in light of his successful PE examination results which were received a few 
days following the last Board meeting.   
 
Mr. Plymale made a motion to approve a merit increase of 9% for Mr. Aaron Armstrong.    
The raise is to be effective July 1, 2016.  Mr. Saluja seconded, and the motion carried.   
 
Ms. Rosier verified Board attendees for the 2016 NCEES Annual Meeting in Indianapolis, 
Indiana in August.  She also congratulated both Mr. Timms and Dr. Pierson on the recent 
announcement of their impending award recognition to be bestowed on them by NCEES.  
Past-President Timms will be receiving the 2016 NCEES Distinguished Service Award 
and Vice-President Pierson will be honored with the 2016 NCEES Distinguished Exam 
Service Award.   
 
Upon motion by Mr. Timms, seconded by Dr. Pierson, the Board meeting adjourned at 
3:12 PM.  The next Board meeting will be July 19th in Charleston. The Board members 
asked not to be compensated for this short meeting held via teleconference.    
 
 
 
 
 
    
Edward L. Robinson, P.E.   William E. Pierson, P.E. 
Board President     Vice-President 


